

DEPARTMENT OF THE NAVY

NAVAL FACILITIES ENGINEERING SYSTEMS COMMAND PACIFIC 258 MAKALAPA DR STE 100 JBPHH HI 96860-3134

> 5090 Ser N00/0023 January 18, 2023

Ernest Y. W. Lau, P.E. 630 South Beretania Street Honolulu HI 96843

Dear Mr. Lau:

SUBJECT: Response to Honolulu Board of Water Supply Letters Dated November 23, November 30, and December 14, 2022

I am in receipt of your letter dated November 23, 2022 regarding monitoring wells in the Halawa and Moanalua Valley and your letters dated November 30, 2022 and December 14, 2022 requesting electronic data deliverables (EDD) from our ongoing sampling efforts at Navy Red Hill.

As previously discussed, the Navy continues to post all of the results from our sampling efforts on our website https://jbphh-safewaters.org. We will not provide direct access to our databases or any data in a format beyond what is publicly available on our website.

The Hawaii State Department of Health (DOH) and the Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) have complete access to all data and reports associated with our remediation and recovery efforts at Red Hill, including all data associated with the Aqueous Film Forming Foam (AFFF) release at Adit 6. We will continue to work with our regulators and all data, including the results from per-and polyfluoroalkyl substances (PFAS) sampling in the soil and groundwater, will be be posted to our website when received.

In regards to your request for reimbursement of the drilling of Board of Water Supply (BWS) monitoring wells, Naval Facilities Engineering Systems Command, Pacific is not authorized to reimburse BWS for monitoring wells. However, we are still willing to receive BWS input relevant to drilling wells in locations that BWS deems beneficial to gaining a better understanding of the aquifer. If you have additional locations that you would like us to consider, please share them with my staff. Expanding our monitoring well network to protect our drinking water sources remains one of our highest priorities.

Please do not hesitate to contact me directly; I can be contacted by email at jeffrey.j.kilian.mil@navy.mil, or by phone at (808) 472-1000.

J. J. KILIAN, P.E.

Copy to: NAVFAC HI CNRH Hawaii DOH EPA Region 9